CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
Minutes of 
       MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL EXTRAORDINARY MEETING

                                       held on 12th August, 2015.

        Present:  Cllrs: Gerald Thomas (Chairman), Brynley Morris, Jill Morgan, Roger Lamb,
       Apologies:  Cllrs: Lyndon Richards, Alan Price
       In attendance:  Vanessa Walker – Community Clerk
1.   Planning Application NP/15/0402 – Carreg Sampson, Abercastle – first floor extension at rear with 

      alternations to existing fenestration and inclusion of external platform.
      Councillors discussed this application which replaced NP/15/0202.   From comparing the two sets of plans  

      it appeared that little had changed apart from the external balcony which had been changed to a 

      balconette.   

      Due to lack of any measurements it was not possible to assess the size of the balconette.   Councillors felt    

      that the increase in the size of the windows and the creation of doors leading onto the balconette had a 

      detrimental effect upon the character of the building plus the fact that the balconette was above land 
      owned by the National Trust which is currently leased to the Abercastle Boat Owners Association.   The 
      Council therefore was not in favour of the application – LDP Policy 30 – Amenity applies.

2.  Conversion of car park at The Farmers Arms, Mathry, to an outside seating area

     The Council had received correspondence from Mr. Barry Foster regarding his concerns about this work  

     which is on the other side of the road to his property.   Mr. Foster is experiencing an invasion of his privacy, 

     noise disturbance and traffic congestion outside his property and is also worried about the removal of the 

    delivery area used by the brewery to deliver to the pub.  
    The Clerk was asked to write to Pembs County Council about this situation stressing Mr. Foster’s concerns 
     and highlighting the lack of a planning application, the fact that work has continued despite instructions   

     from  the County Council to cease back in July and the lack of perceivable enforcement so far carried out 
     by the County Council.

Signed …………………………………….

Date  …………………………………

